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We’re wondering if you have any blankets to share?  
 

1. We’re looking for baptism blankets to give to our children and families. 

These are usually a softer yarn and smaller size. 
 

2. St. Luke's Hospital in Bethlehem is seeking donations of handmade knitted 
or crocheted prayer shawls to comfort adult and pediatric hospital patients in 

times of need ~ Chaplain Naomi Madaras 
 

Please drop off any donations on a Sunday or in our church office during the 

week.  

  

Adult Faith Formation Classes with Pastor Kris 

Fridays 9:30-11am, Room 5  

            October 7 and 21 (No Class Oct 14 and 28)   

Sundays 9:15-10:15am, Room 5  

            October 9, 16, 23 (No Class Oct 2 and 30)  
 

Please contact Pastor Kris if you’d like to join us in person or virtually by 

zoom or if you’d like a copy of the book if you can’t join us.  

Knitters and Crocheters 
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From the Property Committee: 

FROM THE CEMETERY COMMISSION 

 Part-time employment opportunities are available for caring for the  
Union Church Cemetery.   Duties include the mowing of the cemetery  
property, weed eating around the memorials, preparing for and oversight of 
burials and cremations, prepare foundations for memorials, and general 
maintenance of cemetery grounds and property. 
 
      Candidates shall enjoy working outdoors, in all weather conditions, be 
familiar with lawn mowing equipment, be able to lift 50 pounds and perform 
light digging and raking of ground. Please contact Union Church Cemetery 
secretary/treasurer Phil Wehr at 610-767-3657 for more information. 

 September has brought more activity to the church property. There is 
much excitement during the week as the preschool children and teachers 
came back and settled into a nice routine of greeting each other and  
partaking in their daily activities. Sunday activities are moving along with 
two services, 8 & 10:30, along with the start of Sunday School, children’s 
church, choir rehearsals, confirmation class and mission activities. The 
church facility is ready to welcome everyone for worship and share in 
God’s spirit. 
 
      The grove is also available to all who want to take a break and enjoy 
nature. The leaves will begin to change color soon and the crisp air is a 
welcome relief from the summer heat. Come take a walk through the 
woods, enjoy the playground with the kids, or have a little lunch break  
under one of the pavilions. Trunk or Treat and Lights in the Grove are two 
big events planned for the grove, come and enjoy these special events with 
your church family. 
 
     The steeple project has been completed and we are very pleased with 
the performance of Diirner & Sons of Ephrata. Our steeple will continue to 
be the stunning signal of God’s spirit to the community for decades to 
come. The painting of the exterior of the New Beginning Addition will begin 
in October.  Enjoy the fall weather. 



PAGE 5 



PAGE 6 



PAGE 7 
PAGE 7 

October 2022 Edition 
Pastor Kayli (pastorkayli@unionucc.org) 

PNEC  

Sleep Out for Homelessness 

When: October 15-16 

Time: 7pm-7am 

(meet at church at 6:15pm) 

Where: St. Matthews UCC, Kunkletown 

See Pastor Kayli for paperwork/covenant 

Sign-Up by October 2 

God First Wednesdays 

Join us for a time to put God First on the first Wednesday of 

the month 

Here’s the schedule: 

5:30-6:30pm Supper 

6pm Kids Choir with Blake 

6:30-7:30pm Children Offering with Tiffany, Middle and 

High School Youth with Pastor Kayli, Adults with Pastor Kris 

October’s Theme: Reshaped 

Faith 

Trunk Or Treat!  

Join Pastor Kayli in decorating her car for our Annual Trunk or Treat!  

When: October 22, 2022 (rain or shine) 

Time: 1pm-3pm (arrive at 12pm to begin decorating) 

Where: Grove Parking Lot 

Sign up using the link provided: https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-trunk2  

*Youth Will Meet In 
Youth Room (rm 15, 
basement) 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-trunk2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0f48aead2ba2fe3-trunk2
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 Welcome to the 2022-2023 school year!  

THE PRESCHOOL IS!  
We are off on a new school year of adventure and learning. The 
preschool started the year with a new program called “Donuts 
with the Director” in which our parents/guardians had the chance 
to come enjoy some refreshments and build community with  
other families after dropping their children off on the first day. We 

will hold these get-togethers a few times throughout the year, and hope to build in the 
opportunity to have discussions on parenting/eductational topics of interest.  
 

Without the class size limitations due to COVID that we had last school year, we were abe 
to welcome additional numbers of students and have opened second classrooms of both 
3-year-olds and PreK students. These new classes give us the increased flexibility to  
accept new students as the school year progresses. Our staff from last year have all  
returned again this year, as has Pamela DeNardo, who was with us pre-COVID. To learn 
more about all of the teachers, check out our website.  
 
Check us out on Facebook and Instagram—Neffs UCC Preschool  
or on our website– www.unionucc.org/preschool  
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Room or Hall Use for Members   

Members are now able to reserve the use of rooms in the church 
again. Contact Marissa in the office to see if your date is available, to 
complete the necessary forms, to learn the guidelines and process, 
and to pay the fees. One time use fees are $60 plus a $25 cleaning 

fee. We do not offer room use to non-members.  

FALL in love with choral music 

this season!  

Mark your calendars now for 

these two choral  

masterworks.  

For more details, follow  

the link below! 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/
cc/2022-fall-season-1064079?

fbclid=IwAR1ukaFsrK506Nhn-
yozWjbPvFfDEI13Ny2s7mlbMYcYd-

NA3tEJh5Llob4s 

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/2022-fall-season-1064079?fbclid=IwAR1ukaFsrK506Nhn-yozWjbPvFfDEI13Ny2s7mlbMYcYdNA3tEJh5Llob4s
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/2022-fall-season-1064079?fbclid=IwAR1ukaFsrK506Nhn-yozWjbPvFfDEI13Ny2s7mlbMYcYdNA3tEJh5Llob4s
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/2022-fall-season-1064079?fbclid=IwAR1ukaFsrK506Nhn-yozWjbPvFfDEI13Ny2s7mlbMYcYdNA3tEJh5Llob4s
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/2022-fall-season-1064079?fbclid=IwAR1ukaFsrK506Nhn-yozWjbPvFfDEI13Ny2s7mlbMYcYdNA3tEJh5Llob4s
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/2022-fall-season-1064079?fbclid=IwAR1ukaFsrK506Nhn-yozWjbPvFfDEI13Ny2s7mlbMYcYdNA3tEJh5Llob4s
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Congratulations and blessings on the wedding of Trisha 

Nagle and Harrison Rabenold on September 10, 2022. 

Trisha is the daughter of Scott and Sheila Nagle and 

granddaughter to Jim and Carol Beers. 
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Union UCC Staff 

Rev. Kris P. Snyder 
Senior Pastor 
Cell Phone: 610-657-6007 
pastorkris@unionucc.org 
 
Rev. Kayli Freeman 
Associate Pastor 
pastorkayli@unionucc.org  
 
 
Tiffany Lakatosh 
Faith Formation Minister for  
Children & Families 
dired@unionucc.org 

Marissa Haney 
Church Administrator 
administrator@unionucc.org 
 
 
Blake Hoppes 
Minister of Music 
Blake.charger@gmail.com 
 
 
Ori Handwerk 
Facility Caretaker  
Caretaker@unionucc.org 
 
Barbara Carinci  
Financial Manager 
financialmanager@unionucc.org 

Church Telephone  
Extension  Directory  

610-767-6961 
 
Pastor Kris ext.  24 
Pastor Kayli ext.  25 
Marissa Haney      ext.  21 
Tiffany Lakatosh  ext.  27 
Barbara Carinci ext.  32 
Music Office ext.  26 

Church Office: 
610-767-6961 
Fax: 610-767-7128 
 
PO Box 66,  
5550 Route 873 
Neffs PA 18065-0066 
www.unionucc.org 
 
Preschool Office: 
610-767-5327 
prechool@unionucc.org 
Director: Annette Wilcox 

www.facebook.com/unionneffs 

OUR NEXT 

BAPTISM 

DATES ARE 

SUNDAY , 

NOVEMBER 13, 

2022 AND  

JANUARY 15, 

2023 
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Financial Report 

Dual Member Status  Dual membership is available to people who wish to join our church but who want to 
also maintain membership at another church. Dual members will have the same rights and duties as a  
member. According to our Constitution members are required to commune and donate yearly.  We look  
forward to continuing to welcome new members into the Christian journey with our faith family here at  Union 
UCC.  
New Member Sessions  Are you thinking about deepening your faith commitment to Union UCC? We are 
hosting new member gatherings on Sunday, October 9 and 16 at 9:15-10:15am. To share your questions and 
interest in learning more about our church family contact Pastor Kris PastorKris@unionucc.org  
Baptism We offer baptisms during worship at the 10:30 service every other month when we meet in person. 
Our next dates are Sunday, November 13, 2022 and January 15, 2023.  Families can sign up to have their chil-
dren  
baptized during the worship service in the sanctuary or in a private service with family and pastors. To sign up: 
Call the church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at  administrator@unionucc.org  
Weddings  To schedule your pre-marriage sessions and wedding at our church or a venue with one of the  
pastors, please see be in contact with one of the pastors.  
There is information on our website, forms to complete are downloadable. More information on the site: 
http://www.unionucc.org/resources for New Member, Baptism, and Wedding forms. To sign up: Call the 
church office at 610-767-6961 or email Marissa Haney at administrator@unionucc.org 

SUPPORT GOD’S MINISTRY AND MISSION AT UNION UCC WITH YOUR DONATIONS.  

 

OFFERING ENVELOPES. If you can’t attend worship, you can mail your envelopes to the church.  The church  

address is on one side, just add a stamp. 

ELECTRONIC GIVING. Choose to give a repetitive contribution on a regular basis (i.e weekly, bi-weekly, or 

monthly), or make single contributions whenever you desire in an amount of your choice.  These contributions 

can be made from a credit/debit card or be deducted from a checking or savings account.  Electronic  

contributions are initiated from Union UCC’s website (UnionUCC.org).  Click on ‘giving’, then on ‘Ways to Give’ 

and follow the prompts.  Feel free to contact John Harting (610-799-2508) or Don Penrod (610-398-2654) to  

answer your questions or demonstrate the process. 

MOBILE GIVING. If you would like to give on the go, Vanco, the company that processes our e-giving  

transactions, has a mobile app that allows you to do so.  Open your app search screen, search under “Vanco 

Mobile Faith Engagement” and follow the prompts.  

ON SMILE.  Donate to Union UCC, Neffs (Search by zip code 18065) while you shop at Amazon.  

https:smile.amazon.com 

Fiscal 
Year 

Operating 
Fund 

Designated 
Funds 

Grand  

Total All 
Funds 

7-1-2022 -$4,682.00 $5,953.00 $1,271.00 

Income $51,444.00 $13,980.00 $65,424.00 

Expenses $33,519.00 $17,058.00 $50,577.00 

8-31-2022 $13,243.00 $2,875.00 $16,118.00 

Designated Funds category includes offerings for NIN,  

Mother’s Day, OGHS, Lenten, Advent, Improvement Fund,  

Flowers, Directory, Bulletins, Phoebe Campaign, & special gifts. 

 
 

Electronic Giving 
 

If you are unable to worship here at Union UCC 
in person, consider e-giving as a way to support 
Union’s programs in your absence.  It’s safe and 

it’s easy.  Go to  Union’s website at unionucc.org.  
Just click on “giving” and then on “ways to give” 

in the drop-down box.  Then click on “Give 
Online” and follow the prompts.  Should you 

have any questions, about e-giving in general or if 
you would prefer one-on-one assistance, John  

Harting would welcome your call at  
610-799-2508. 

mailto:PastorKris@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org
mailto:administrator@unionucc.org

